CABINET
23rd October, 2007

Meeting commenced:
9.30 a.m.
"
ended:
9.45 a.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Merry - in the Chair

Councillors Antrobus, Connor, M. Lea, Mann, J. Murphy, Warmisham and Warner 


(Councillor Devine, Executive Support Member, was also in attendance)

37.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Hinds and Lancaster, and Barbara Spicer and Vincent Joseph.

38.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 9th October, 2007, were signed by the Chairman, as a correct record.

39.
COUNCIL AND CITYWIDE MARKETING STRATEGY
Cabinet considered a report of the Leader of the Council, containing details of the process which had been undertaken in the drafting of updated Council and citywide marketing strategies, and how those strategies would be implemented, and the values rolled out.

RESOLVED:
THAT the citywide marketing strategies and corporate values be approved.

40.
BIDS FOR HOUSING MARKET RENEWAL RESOURCES AND FOR NEW


GROWTH POINT STATUS
Cabinet considered a joint report of the Leader of the Council, and the Lead Member for Housing, containing details of the bids for Housing Market Renewal resources and for New Growth Point Status.
Reference was made to the (a) demands for an older peoples village, and the need for a strategic vision, to consider where the growth points were, and (b) need for work to be undertaken with regard to the type of accommodation needed.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the progress made in the development of the 2008/11 Housing Market Renewal (HMR) Programme be noted.



(2) THAT the proposed schedule of schemes, for inclusion in the 2008/11 HMR Programme, to be submitted to the Department for Communities and Local Government (CLG), on 2nd November, 2007, be agreed.



(3) THAT the focus for an Expression of Interest, to become a New Growth Point, to be submitted to the CLG, on 31st October, 2007, be approved.

41.
FEEDBACK FROM BUDGET SCRUTINY COMMITTEE - 5TH SEPTEMBER, 2007

RESOLVED:
THAT the comments of the Budget Scrutiny Committee, be noted, in particular, in relation to capital monitoring, to be satisfied that there were suitable monitoring arrangements in place, and that appropriate remedial steps had been identified to avoid any funding shortfall should it arise, which would also minimise any revenue costs.

42.
PROCEDURAL MATTERS RELATING TO BUILDING SCHOOLS FOR THE FUTURE

RESOLVED:
THAT the resignation of the Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services, as a Member of the Urban Vision Board, be accepted, as there may be a potential conflict of interest, as he would be involved in the selection of the Local Education Partnership for Building Schools for the Future, and that John Spink, City Treasurer, be appointed as his replacement.

43.
MALCOLM SYKES

As this would be the last meeting of Cabinet that Malcolm Sykes would attend, the Chairman referred to the superb service he had provided to Salford City Council, the care he had shown for the community, and his distinguished work in Ordsall and Langworthy.  The Chairman indicated that Salford City Council owed a great sense of gratitude to Malcolm Sykes for his valuable contribution.


Councillor John Warmisham expressed his thanks to Malcolm Sykes, on behalf of the Ordsall and Langworthy community, for the valuable work he had undertaken as Area Co-ordinator.


Malcolm Sykes thanked Members for their comments, and indicated that he had enjoyed his time with Salford City Council, as there had been numerous exciting opportunities, plus challenges, along the way, all of which was assisted by the mutual respectful relationship between officers and Members.


RESOLVED:
THAT Malcolm Sykes be thanked for his valuable contribution during his employment with Salford City Council, and wished every success for the future.
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